
3/7/2023 SAC Minutes- Media Center 

Called to order 2:50 

Members: 

Coleen Carlson, Parent 

Jennifer Shytle, Teacher 

Rosemary Corwin, Teacher 

Roger Roache, SRO 

Jeaniey Geremia, Support Staff 

Josefina Melendez, Principal 

 

Non-Members: 

BPS Staff 

 

Old Business 

None 

 

New Business 

 

The SAC Meeting was held during the school Staff Meeting. 

 

Mobile Device Policy 

 

Mrs. Melendez presented the Mobile Device Policy which has been active since the beginning of school. 

She reminded all staff members of the policy and indicated that students are not to have their phones 

during lunch or during transitions. She also reminded teachers to uphold the policy and that students 

are to have their phones turned off and stored out of sight.  

 

Any students who are found using their phone out of compliance will have the phones confiscated. The 

confiscation must be done by school leadership only and returned at the end of the day. School 

leadership will also call the parents to inform them of the confiscation. 

 

Book Vetting 

 

Mrs. Huston, Media Specialist, presented to the SAC and school staff the House Bill 1557 procedures 

regarding book vetting. She stated that all books that are not currently listed in Destiny are required 

to be vetted and must be age appropriate. If a teacher has a book in their classroom, they are 

required to check for it in Destiny and see if the book is age appropriate. If the book is not in Destiny, 

a vetting form must be submitted.  

 

Mrs. Huston also shared that the SAC Committee will be used to verify the vetting process to make 

sure that all stakeholders have a part in what the school has. Books are being vetted by the Media 

Specialist then approval by the SAC Committee is needed. The SAC Committee will receive a list of 

books and the list will also be posted. Feedback may be given by the SAC committee. 

 

Parent volunteers have been willing to go through books and enter them into a Google Doc. All books 

that have been vetted will be stamped as such. 

 

Mrs. Huston advised the staff to err on the side of caution and to make good judgements. She also 

stressed the importance that every single book that enters the building be vetted by the above 

process. 

 

 

Open Agenda   

 

None 

 

Next Meetings: Apr 25, May 9,  

Motion to Adjourn was made at 3:23 by Mrs. Carlson and 2nd by Corporal Roger 

 


